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James Congdon Drive and Sir 
Donald Bradman Drive upgrade  
Temporary James Congdon Drive detour 

                   

 

 

What’s happening 

Works are progressing well at the intersection of James Congdon 

Drive and Sir Donald Bradman Drive.  

To safely facilitate the next stages of the project, traffic on the 

southern end of James Congdon Drive will be temporarily closed 

between Sir Donald Bradman Drive and South Road at night with 

detours in place - see side bar and detour map overleaf for details. 

During events at the Adelaide Oval, road closures will begin after 

11pm. 

How this affects you 

Please follow local detour signage and traffic controller instructions. 

Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when 

travelling through the area.  

Please plan ahead and expect some delays.  

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works 

are undertaken, however the work will be managed to minimise 

disturbance to nearby residents and businesses as much as 

practically possible. 

Access to properties will be maintained throughout the works 

wherever possible via the detour routes, with advance notice 

provided if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access.  

When 

From Sunday 3 August to 
Friday 22 August 2025, 
weather permitting 

Detour hours 

Sunday to Wednesday, 
9pm to 5am  

Thursday, 10pm to 5am  

Where 

James Congdon Drive, 

between Sir Donald 
Bradman Drive and South 
Road 

More information 

Visit dit.sa.gov.au/JCSDB 

Email DIT.JCSDB@ 
sa.gov.au 

Call 1300 794 880 

  

 

More through lanes 
and turning lane 

 

Less time in peak 
hour traffic 

We’re making it easier to get from South 
Road straight to the city 
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Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons, 

there may be some restricted access. Where required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and 

cyclists to alternative access and/or detours. Whilst footpath detours will be required, there will always be 

one footpath open throughout the closure.   

We encourage you to register to receive project updates and stay up to date as the project progresses.  

Temporary James Congdon Drive night detour map   

 


